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Mr President,

Sweden wishes to welcome the delegation and express our thanks for the information related to our advance questions.
It is with concern that Sweden notes cases of violence, intimidation, and harassment against journalists, human rights defenders and others exercising their right to freedom of expression in Gambia. Such actions significantly restrict civic space and engender a climate of self-censorship. Sweden is also concerned about the proposed amendment to the Criminal Code Act 2014, currently under review by the President of Gambia, since we believe it will further discriminate against and punish persons merely on the basis of their real or perceived sexual orientation.
-Sweden recommends Gambia to ensure independent, effective and speedy investigations to violations of the right to freedom of expression committed by officials engaged in law enforcement duties; to hold those responsible to account; and provide redress to victims.

-Sweden recommends Gambia to cooperate with international and regional human rights bodies to improve the situation of freedom of expression and human rights generally in Gambia.

-Sweden recommends President Jammeh to reject provisions in the proposed Criminal Code on aggravated homosexuality and absconding state officials.

-Sweden recommends President Jammeh to repeal provisions in the Criminal Code which criminalize consensual same-sex sexual conduct.
Thank you, Mr. President
